
CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM  
State of Wisconsin 

 
 
DATE: July 26, 2019  
   
TO: Shane Rader, Rib River Developers LLC  
  Marathon County 
FROM: Deborah S. Dix, EE Specialist  
 
SUBJECT: Enforcement Case Close-out 
 
 
This memo is to document justification for close out of the enforcement case file for Shane Rader / Rib 
River Developers LLC.  A Notice of Violation was issued to Mr. Shane Rader on April 15, 2019 in an 
attempt to get Mr. Rader conduct site investigation on the former Trantow property located at 3407 
Sherman Street, Township of Stettin, Wausau, Wisconsin.  An enforcement conference was conducted 
with Mr. Rader on April 30, 2019.  During the conference, Mr. Rader indicated that he does not have the 
financial resources to conduct the required investigation and removal of the waste materials on the site. 
 
After review of all information, it was determined by the Remediation & Redevelopment program 
determined that an attempt will be made to manage the required clean-up and inspection through State 
or Federal funding options.  Based on this information, at this time, it is unnecessary to maintain an 
open enforcement action in this case.  Based on that, SharePoint Case 2019-WCEE-Trantow will be 
closed as of the date of this memo. 
 
cc. Dee Lance, WDNR 
 Dave Rozeboom, WDNR 
 William Nelson, LS/8 
 
 
 
 
 

Printed on 
Recycled 

Paper 


	FROM: Deborah S. Dix, EE Specialist

